

Mr. Phil Hogan T.D.,
Minister for Environment,
Community & Local Government,
Custom House,
Dublin 1.

10th April, 2013 Our Ref.: M1/0413

Re: Motion Passed at Meeting of South Dublin County Council (M1/0413)

Dear Minister Hogan,

The following Motion under the heading of Mayor's Business was Agreed at the meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 8th April 2013:-

"That this Council condemns the recent announcement by the DECLG to cut Housing grants to Local Authorities by 40% which will mean that this Council like others will not be capable of fulfilling its obligations on providing grants for adaptations to Older and Disabled Citizens in our County which will have a hugely negative impact on their quality of life. This Council further Calls on the Minister to reverse this unjust cut and enable us to continue our proud tradition in South Dublin of successfully fulfilling our obligations under the Housing grants system".

I should be grateful for your comments at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely,

Emer O'Gorman,

Meetings Administrator,

Corporate Services Department.